The City is no longer offering the Bulk Pick Up services on a daily basis.

Instead, the City will now offer Bulk Pick Up services twice a year to residential customers that pay for Waste Management trash services. If you do not pay for trash services through the City, you do not qualify for this Bulk Pick Up service. 

The SPRING dates for Bulk Pick Up will be the last week in April.. 
April 26, 2021 thru April 30, 2021.

The Spring 2021 date will be determined at another time. 

For this Bulk Pick Up, all you will need to do is place the accepted items on the curb (where you place your Waste Management trash cans). The City maintenance crew will take the week to drive down each street and pick up the items. The City maintenance crew will complete one street at a time. Once completed the crew will not go back down that completed street! Please have your items out by Sunday April 25, 2021. 

After the week as come and gone, any items will be your responsibility to haul off! 

If you do not haul off, you could be in violation of a yard nuisance.

Bulk Pick Up items accepted:

Limbs (no longer than 4 ft long and 4-6 inches in diameter)
Couches
Chairs
Scrap Wood
Freon Free Appliances 


Bulk Pick Up items NOT accepted:

Paint
TVs
Monitors
Mattresses and Box Springs
Shingles
Bricks
Concrete
Tires


If we don't have an item listed, call City Hall 903-547-2105 and ask about it. 

